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Pension and Benefits Report 

By the beginning of April, all RAQ members receiving a Queen’s pension should have received in the mail a package 

containing a brochure entitled, “Proposed Transition to the University Pension Plan Ontario” for former members,  

retired persons & other persons who are non-employee members of the Queen’s Pension Plan (QPP), and three  

Schedules (numbered 4, 5 and 6) (Schedules 1 – 3 were for Queen’s employees). The brochure and Schedules 4 and 5 

offer detailed explanations of what joining the University Pension Plan (UPP) would mean for us. 

Here we can offer three answers to the question we are most often asked: 

WOULD JOINING THE UPP AFFECT MY PENSION? 

Short answer:    NO. 

Longer answer (courtesy of Bill Forbes):  There is NO IMPACT on your pension. You will continue to get increases based 

on the excess interest approach in the QPP.  Further, being part of a larger ($10 billion) pool of assets 

should result in additional investment opportunities not available to smaller plans. (Emphasis added) 

Still longer answer (courtesy of Steve Millan, Associate Vice-Principal, Human Resources): One of the central pillars of 

this process is the government’s requirement that the past service benefits for pensioners (QPP) must 

be the same as in the new plan (UPP).  This corresponds to the Pension Benefits Act generally which 

provides that accrued benefits can’t be reduced once earned.  In other words, past service benefits 

(including indexing) for pensioners under the QPP are required to be replicated following conversion .  

(Emphasis added) 

For employees paying into the QPP at the time of conversion to the UPP, only future contributions into the UPP (as 

invested) will be administered under UPP rules; their pre-conversion assets in the QPP will be invested by the UPP but 

will continue to be administered according to QPP rules. 

Based on everything we have seen about the UPP and its impact on us, the RAQ Pension & Benefits Committee sees no 

reason for our members and other retirees to object to joining the UPP.  We recommend that you DO NOT MAIL BACK  

Schedule 6 (the “I object…” form).  If we do nothing, we are assumed to be voting to accept the proposed change. 

QPP NEWS 

Bob Weisnagel reports that the March investment return for the QPP was + 1.5%, bringing the cumulative results for 

the seven months of the current pension year into positive territory (+ 0.39%).  Bob notes “returns for April look solidly 

positive” but details will not be available until late May/early June.  As of publication, May’s markets are volatile. 

March results are posted at  http://www.queensu.ca/humanresources/news/monthly-pension-update-20190510. 

BENEFITS NEWS 

Queen’

http://www.queensu.ca/humanresources/news/monthly-pension-update-20190510
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The 2018/2019 Nominating Committee was chaired by Bill 

Leggett, Principal Emeritus.  With several open spots on 
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President’s Report (ŎƻƴǝƴǳŜŘ ŦǊƻƳ ǇŀƎŜ м) 

Another significant development has been the strengthening of our ties to the University through the Queen’s/RAQ Partner-

ship, which now includes three Council members as well as Deputy Provost Teri Shearer and Associate VP Finance               

Steve Tanner. In a show of support for RAQ, the Provost’s office has increased our annual base funding.   Ongoing activities 

include the development of a RAQ Policy Handbook, a review of our Constitution to be undertaken by Diane Kelly and the 

production of a RAQ archive, possibly with the support of the Queen’s archivist. 

 

Our Council meeting following our very well-attended AGM was an energetic and imaginative discussion of priorities for the 

coming year.  Increasing membership is top of our list since the larger our membership base, the greater our capacity to    

advocate on your behalf.  Part of an upcoming membership campaign will be to increase the relevancy of RAQ to its members  

and to the University.    

 

If you were lucky enough to hear our current RAQ Bursary recipient, Alison Quinn, speak at the AGM, you know what a    

difference our contribution has made in the lives of the award winners.  The original amount of our bursary runs out in three 

years, so we will be encouraging ongoing contributions to this fund so that we can continue our legacy. 

 

There are many people to thank for what they have done to bring us to this exciting point in our history.  Outgoing Council 

members have given many years of service to RAQ: David McLay, a loyal and dependable member; Sue Miklas, our constitu-

tional expert and member of the P & B committee; and Patrick Oosthuizen, who has served as Vice President, President, Past 

President, and RAQ Senate Observer, a role he’ll continue to have as an ex-officio member of Council.  Cherrilyn Yalin has 

been RAQ’s secretary for 10 years, taking and distributing minutes and reports, acting as the keeper of archives, reminding us 

of meetings and other responsibilities, and keeping us in order.  I am especially appreciative of her personal support and for 

her many suggestions that have helped make RAQ a successful organization. 

 

George Brandie will retire from his position as Chair of the RAQ Pensions and Benefits Committee on July 1st.  George has 

been a stalwart supporter of RAQ in many projects.  He has been our CURAC representative for years, our liaison with Collette 

Travel, and has been a source of counsel and guidance for all Council members. 

 

The individual reports of the current committee chairpersons presented at the AGM indicate how engaged and energetic 

Council members are and how hard they’ve worked to enliven and strengthen RAQ. We’re grateful to them for their loyalty 

and appreciative of their willingness to continue. 

 

Finally, we recognize the work Cheryl Descent, our Office Administrator has done in every aspect of RAQ’s operation: she co-

ordinates RAQ’s association with Financial Services, with Human Resources, the Provost’s Office, the University Club, and with 

our members.  She also supports the work of all the Council officers and committees.   

 

We are proud to celebrate another honour for our founder and Honorary President, John Meisel.  Queen’s has dedicated the 

wrought iron gate between Dunning Hall and Richardson Hall to Professor Meisel, who is “one of the university’s all-time 

great professors,” and whom Peter Newman once called, “a national treasure.” 
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/gazette/stories/gate-named-honour-john-meisel?utm_source=e-queens-gazette_optin
/gazette/stories/gate-named-honour-john-meisel?utm_source=e-queens-gazette_optin


6 

 RAQ Members Giving Back  

Bruce Hutchinson is InSPIREd!



/retirees/deals-discounts/travel-trip-cancelation-insurance
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http://www.queensu.ca/retirees/
https://www.thespirekingston.org
mailto:bruce@thespirekingston.org
http:www.queensu.ca/retirees/

